OPEN BIBLE CHURCHES GLOBAL MISSIONS

Prayer and Praise – September 17, 2025

"But he was pierced for our transgressions, he was crushed for our iniquities; the punishment that brought us peace was on him, and by his wounds we are healed."

Isaiah 53:5 (NIV)

Guinea: Missionaries Tom and Sherry Moore ask for prayer as the five national schools prepare to start classes in October. The children need academic learning and knowledge about Jesus. Pray for the successful completion of the new church in Bigori so that believers can begin meeting in their own church and pray for those who are seeking to know Jesus to come as well.

Uganda: Field Director John Bosco gives praise to the Lord for Missionary Burliss Parker. During Burliss' time in Uganda, he spoke at City Open Bible Church for a leadership training in Busia on September 11. The following day, September 12, he spoke at Otabong Open Bible Church, and on September 13 at NASISA Open Bible. Finally, on September 14, Burliss spoke at the Malaba Open Bible Church, where he was welcomed with a joyful dance upon his arrival.

"We praise and appreciate God for Missionary Burliss, who spent a week in Uganda visiting churches, speaking to pastors and leaders, and ministering to the sick in their homes. His visit has been a true blessing."



Puente de Amistad: Newly appointed missionary to Puente de Amistad in Tijuana, Mexico, Zac Anderson is undergoing surgery to remove blood clots from both of his legs. Please pray for the Lord to heal Zac's legs and restore him to full health. Additionally, please pray for Zac's itinerary in Open Bible East Region, which begins this week.



Global Harvest Offering 2024-2025:

Would you join the **Multiply France** team by giving an offering that will help our pastors reach their communities? Our priority will be to provide funds so that our Open Bible leadership in France can plant more churches and spread the Gospel of Christ.

Donations can be made online at <u>openbible.org/MultiplyFrance</u> or by mailing a check payable to Open Bible Churches and write "Multiply France" in the memo line to our address below.

Please share with your congregation or with other interested individuals. Thank you for praying and caring.